



MISSISSIPPI HEADWATERS HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB



MEETING MINUTES

Date: September 4, 2025

Meeting called to order: 5:35 P.M.

IN ATTENDANCE

Budd Denny, Jerrie Olson, JoAnne Smith, Brad Smith, Terry Smith, Kristi Coughlon, Steve Torgeson, Dennis Berglund

NEW MEMBERS

None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes from the June 5, 2025, meeting were read and approved.

- Jerrie Olson 1st
- JoAnne Smith 2nd
- Passed

TREASURER'S REPORT

Checking: \$ 15,351.38
CD\$ 12,070.76

PRESIDENTS REPORT

Decided not to turn trailer damage into the Insurance Company.

COMMITTEE REPORT

- Have all judges secured but one (June Event) for the 2026 Hunt Tests.
- Discussed having a Field Trial in July

Hunt Test

- Discussed the Event Income and Expenses Spreadsheet
 - Event Revenue + \$7,616.36
 - Non-sufficient check still outstanding for \$420.00. Still trying to collect

1. 2026 Event Dates

2026 MISSISSIPPI HEADWATERS HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB TEST DATES						
MONTH	TEST DATES	TEST	STAKE	STAKE	STAKE	STAKE
APRIL	26	INFORMAL				
JUNE	19, 20, 21	HUNT TEST	MASTER (FRI & SAT)	SENIOR (SUN)	JUNIOR	O/H
JULY	3, 4, 5	FIELD TRIAL	Amateur	Open		
JULY	17, 18, 19	HUNT TEST	MASTER	SENIOR	JUNIOR	O/H

NEW BUSINESS

- Should we consider using Venmo for waitlist entries or should we just ask for cash?
- Bud made a motion that we accept only cash for waitlist entries.
- Bud - 1st
- Steve Torgeson - 2nd
- Passed.
- Discussed purchasing Bird Drying Racks
- Decided it was best to build new Bird Boxes instead.
- Terry Smith volunteered to build new Bird Boxes for the Club. The Club will pay for supplies needed.
- Need to buy more Carmex 5lbs for \$35.00. The back corner needs 10lbs. The front pond needs some as well.
- Discussed Anderson's purchasing the property next to the training grounds Can we possibly use the detached garage for the club?
- Question: closing the Port-a-potty and locking it for the winter?
Decided that it needs to be cleaned and locked for the winter.
- Discussed having a sign/banner made that folks attending our events could take

pictures in front of it at our events.

- Jerrie will check on the price of having this made.

REPORTS

None at this time

Meeting Adjourned at 7:15pm